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3rd March 2023

Dear Parents /Carers,

It has been a perfect end to a very busy week this week and we have thoroughly enjoyed seeing the variety of costumes for World Book Day. We have had detectives, a whale, Zog, a lovely penguin, Mary Poppins and much more! World Book Day doesn’t end there, with lots more reading going on in school and we also have a day planned with lots of workshops with popular authors for the children to look forward to. 

There continues to be a lot more happening before the end of term too and I would ask that you look out for messages send out over the next couple of weeks. This week we have issued an invite for a family member to attend our Mother’s Day event and also for our children to attend our movie night next week. Next week we will be sending out invites to our Easter Craft event, so do check your emails and messages regularly. 

In addition to this, our children will have some amazing experiences with shadow puppets and workshops from a variety of different people. As part of our Science curriculum, children will be exploring their environment  and looking at nature and Key Stage 2 children will be involved in planting some trees which we can then look after and watch grow for years to come. 


Partnership working

Durham County Council and partners are working with children, young people and families to make County Durham the best possible place to grow up in. They’ve got a new strategy and young people have helped create this video all about it – we love it! Check it out for yourself at https://youtu.be/VUfZZcL8Lhw

In addition to the above we have also ben advised about a project running in our region. They hope to get parents or families and those who work with children to get involved in their research. This is the information they have provided to us. If you would like to take part, please use the link below. 
 “Our team of community researchers have been commissioned by the Durham County Care Partnership to conduct a County-wide assessment of how individuals and communities across the County are getting on three years after the start of the Covid pandemic. The findings will inform statuary, voluntary and community services across the County. It will also form a potential basis for a County-wide ‘people’s history’ of the pandemic in the County.
This week we are launching our Big County Durham Pandemic Survey – Three Years On. It is an online questionnaire, with options for people to take part in more extended questions if they want to tell us more.  It aims to be the is the biggest survey of its kind in the region to capture self-reported wellbeing across a range of life areas and not just physical health.”

Parents’ evening

Year 1- 6 Parents’ Evening will be held week beginning Monday 6th March. Thank you to those parents who booked an appointment online. If you have missed this opportunity and would still like to see the class teacher, please contact them to make an appointment. We look forward to speaking to you about your child’s progress. EYFS are holding stay and play sessions that appointments have made directly with parents in Nursery and Reception. 



Safeguarding

A huge part of our role in school is to safeguard children but to also teach them how they can stay safe themselves. This includes teaching children about feeling confident to say ‘No’ to someone and who they can turn to if they feel uncomfortable or unsafe. This include face to face and online. We now issue weekly information sheets to parents to support their understanding of current platforms and sites as children are often using these as a huge part of their social network. 
We are also informed that more and more children in County Durham are being exploited and led into criminal activity and we advise you to read the information in the link below. 
https://www.childrenssociety.org.uk/what-we-do/our-work/child-criminal-exploitation-and-county-lines/spotting-signs 
If you are ever concerned about a child, for any reason, please report your concerns to the Durham Safeguarding Team on 03000267979.

Attendance and Lateness

You may have noticed an article in the news last week regarding school attendance. Nationally, attendance has not returned to the same levels as before the pandemic and the number of children who are persistently absent from school is really worrying. As a school, we monitor attendance very carefully and are always looking for ways to support families to improve attendance and ensure that every child has the chance to fulfil their potential.  Missing school regularly has a detrimental affect on a child’s progress as well as their wellbeing. They miss developing friendships as well as not receiving their full curriculum entitlement. The article below highlights the importance of good attendance. Our attendance policy is also available on our website and we will be sending an information leaflet home next week.

Why is school attendance so important and what are the risks of missing a day? - The Education Hub (blog.gov.uk)
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Community Hub

We are delighted our Community Hub is proving so popular and would love to see even more people come along. Any item is free to take and we have anything from a food pantry to sets of drawers! There are plentiful stocks of uniform but we are getting low on a number of items and we wondered if any families had items to donate. We are specifically looking for: girls’ clothes, toiletries including toothbrushes and toothpaste. Also, food including cereals, jam, tea, coffee, chocolate spread and children’s snacks. Any donations can be sent in with children or left with the school office. We thank you in advance as I know families are very grateful for everything they receive. 

Upcoming dates for diary

Year 1-6 Parents’ Evenings- Week beginning 6th March
Reception Stay and Play- Monday 6th March
Nursery Stay and Play- Wednesday 8th March
Movie Night- Thursday 9th March  (Straight after school- 5:30pm)
Comic Relief- Friday 17th March (dress down day)
Mother’s Day event- Friday 17th March (1:15-2:15pm)
St Andrew’s Easter Service- Friday 31st March (10am)
Easter crafts event – Friday 31st March (1.15-2.15pm)

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to speak to staff or email the school office. Equally, if you would like to volunteer to work within our school team, please speak to the office for a volunteer application pack. 

Yours Sincerely

Joanne Bromley
Head Teacher
